
From: Jennifer Fields
To: Etobicoke Community Council
Subject: [External Sender] Traffic Calming Measures on Kingsway Crescent between Thorndale Ave and Queen Anne Road
Date: November 10, 2023 10:10:57 AM
Attachments: 11.08.2023 EYCC Motion Traffic Calming on Kingsway Crescent.pdf

Good morning,
I would like to express my gratitude to Councillor Amber Morley for her motion (details attached) on
Traffic Calming Measures on Kingsway crescent between Thorndale Ave and Queen Anne Road to
have speed bumps installed.  I worry everyday about my children’s safety because of the reckless
speeding on our street and speed bumps will eliminate these concerns.
 
Thank you!
 
Jennifer Fields | Senior Director, Business Development
Jennifer.fields@thetradedesk.com
Mobile 416.930.8446
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November 9, 2023 
 
Re: Traffic Calming Measures on Kingsway Crescent between Thorndale Ave and Queen Anne Road 


Dear Chair and Members of Etobicoke York Community Council:   


SUMMARY:  
Kingsway Crescent is a local street that extends from The Kingsway in the south to Old Dundas Street 


(which then connects to Dundas Street West) in the north. Kingsway Crescent has a basic one-lane each 


way cross-section and is characterized by the residential single family dwellings fronting on both sides of 


the street with each property, generally, being provided with a driveway accessing parking garages and 


parking areas. There are no sidewalks provided on Kingsway Crescent today south of Bannon Avenue 


while a sidewalk is provided on the west side of the street northwards to Dundas Street West. 


The introduction of speed humps would desirably advance the safe operation of this section of Kingsway 


Crescent through a reduction of speeds on this section of street but also recognizing its curvilinear 


alignment, the prevalence of turning movements (forward and backwards) to and from private residential 


driveways on either side of the street and the provision of pedestrian sidewalk facilities on only one side 


of the street. Widespread support from local area residents have been demonstrated. BA Group was 


retained by local area residents to conduct a study that recommended the installation of speed humps 


along this section of Kingsway Crescent.  


 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  
1. That the Toronto Etobicoke Community Council waive the polling requirement under the City's Traffic 
Calming Policy and authorize the installation of traffic calming (speed humps) on Kingsway Crescent 
between Thorndale Ave and Queen Anne Road.  
 
Sincerely, 


 


Deputy Mayor Amber Morley 


City Councillor, Ward 3, Etobicoke-Lakeshore 


 







 
 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 







 
 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 






